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	1. PURPOSE OF REPORT

For members to consider:-

(a) 
the adoption of draft Terms of Reference and Procedure Rules of the Northamptonshire Overview and Scrutiny Board as part of the Council's Constitution; and
(b)
the establishment of a Standards Sub-Committee to deal with applications for dispensations




2.
NORTHAMPTONSHIRE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY BOARD

2.1
Proposals have been developing over the last eighteen months to establish a countywide scrutiny function as part of the work being undertaken by the County Council and its partners.  The work has been centred around future governance arrangements for the Local Area Agreement (LAA) and associated countywide structures.  In 2008, the County Chief Executive's Group examined the governance arrangements of the Public Service Board (PSB) and recommended that a countywide scrutiny function be established to maintain an overview of the business conducted by the PSB,

2.2
The Northamptonshire Overview and Scrutiny Board shall not, in itself, have authority to act.  The only authority will be as directed by its constituent authorities.  The Board will also not encroach upon the work of any individual authority's scrutiny function, but it will help to facilitate and co-ordinate activity across the county, underpinning its two fundamental principles:-
· Countywide scrutiny will not scrutinise an issue that is the responsibility of one organisation

· Countywide scrutiny will not scrutinise any issue that takes place only within one district

2.3
The Countywide Scrutiny Board is currently chaired by Councillor Chris Long from Daventry District Council. Kettering Borough Council has been represented at meetings of the Shadow Board by Councillor Derek Zanger.
2.4
The Board has already started to develop its own work programme and suggested scrutiny reviews include:-

· Returning ex-service personnel

· Drugs rehabilitation

· Increased employment and training

· Crime and Disorder

2.5
The recent spells of cold weather and subsequent concerns around the gritting of roads, footpaths and public areas have been raised by local authorities in Northamptonshire as a being a matter that should be discussed by the Board.  The Head of Transport at the County Council, Councillor Heather Smith (County Council Member for Environment, Transport and Growth), and the Highways Agency have been invited to the meeting of the Board to be held on 29th April to answer questions.
2.6
The Board has also begun work on gathering information on the skills and interests of individual councillors across the county.

2.7
The proposed terms of reference and procedure rules of the Northamptonshire Overview and Scrutiny Board are attached as Appendix 'D' to this report.

3.
STANDARDS SUB-COMMITTEE (DISPENSATIONS)
3.1
At its meeting on 6th July 2009 Members received a report on the introduction of new Standards Committee (Further Provisions) Regulations 2009. These Regulations included new provisions relating to the granting of dispensations. 
3.2
Members will note that the guidance from Standards for England makes reference to Section 54A (1) of the Local Government Act 2000 which allows a sub-committee to be set up to deal with dispensations. At its meeting on 25th January, 2010, the Standards Committee considered this as a sensible way forward. It was therefore resolved that that a sub-committee be established comprising of 3 members drawn from the Standards Committee in the same way as the Referrals–Sub Committee. The Quorum of the Sub-Committee would be three members with an independent co-opted member as chair, one elected member of the Council and one Town/parish representative. The authority to determine the members of the sub-committee shall be delegated to the Monitoring Officer. 

2.8 The suggested terms of reference for the Standards Sub-Committee (Dispensations) are attached as Appendix 'E' to this report.
3.
CONSULTATION & CUSTOMER IMPACT

3.1
The Council's Executive Committee is due to meet on 22nd April 2010 and will consider the changes to the Council's Constitution as detailed in this report. Any comments made by the Executive Committee will be reported verbally at the meeting.

3.2
The Constitution is central to the transparent operation of decision-making within Kettering and its continued updating is important to retain its relevance and usefulness both within the Council and for people wanting to become involved in what the Council is doing or proposing to do. 


4.
FINANCIAL/ RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS
4.1
There are no financial implications from these proposed changes.
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5.	RECOMMENDATION





	(i)	that Council note the establishment of the Northamptonshire Overview and Scrutiny Board and adopt the terms of reference and procedure rules as part of the Kettering Borough Council Constitution; and





	(ii)	approve the establishment of a Standards Sub-Committee (Dispensations) to deal with dispensations and include the terms of reference in the Council's Constitution.








